Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 21 July 2021 Term: 3 Volume: 11





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Friday 23 July

- P&C Day WA
- Kindergarten tour for 2002 prospective families 9.30am—10.00am
- 2022 Enrolment Applications close
- Dance Concert 2.15pm—EC3, Room 1, Room 4, Room 8 and Room 16

Tuesday 27 July

- Uniform shop open 8.45am—9.15am Wednesday 28 July
- School Photos—whole school including FC1B
- Uniting Church food available for families in need 12 noon to 3.00pm

Thursday 29 July

School Photos—EC1A

Friday 30 July

• 'Speak Up' school final Years 4-6

Monday 2 August

HASS incursion (PP-Year 6)

Tuesday 3 August

PEAC testing

Friday 6 August

Assembly—Year 6

Monday 9 August

- Book Week
- School Board Meeting 5.30pm
- P&C Meeting 6.45pm

Welcome back to school

It's been lovely to chat to students and hear about their holiday adventures but also to hear that they are happy to be back at school! We have also welcomed some new students and their families to Camboon PS. I'm sure you will love being at Camboon.

Celebrating the school's 50th year – please come along this evening at 6.30pm to join us for a meeting to plan and discuss ideas on the celebration of the school's 50th year. We will meet in the office meeting room. I hope to see you there.



50 Year Celebration

Camboon Primary School first opened in 1971 and this year we celebrate 50 years,



To celebrate we are having a special event on Friday 12

November from 4.00pm to 8.00pm with lots of exciting activities, including entertainment, food and stalls. There will also be an official ceremony around 6.00pm. We are currently collating old photos and school memorabilia. If you know of anyone that could help with such items or information, please ask them to contact the school via email.

If you are interested in planning for this event and being part of the celebrations, please email;

camboonps50years@gmail.com



P&C Day WA

Staff and students at Camboon Primary School are preparing to celebrate the third annual WA P&C Day this Friday, July 23. P&C day is a special date to recognise, appreciate and celebrate the work P&C Associations do every day to support WA Government school students and schools. To celebrate, parents are invited to the assembly area this Friday 23 July from 8.10am—8.45am for a cuppa and students are also invited to write an appreciation message on the message board.



Janice Cuculoska—Principal

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

OPEN WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY camboonpspc@gmail.com 0412 530 307

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15am

camboonpspc@gmail.com
0412 530 307
Online orders or office drop box
www.quickcliq.com.au
Tuesday 27 July

Tuesday 27 July Tuesday 17 August Tuesday 7 September Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400



2022 ENROLMENTS CLOSING THIS FRIDAY 23 JULY

Kindy 2022

Enrolments for 2022 Kindergarten are now open.

If you or if you know of any families with children eligible for Kindy next year, (born between 01/07/17 and 30/06/18), who are interested in applying to enrol at Camboon PS for 2022, please let them know to apply now.

Application forms are available from the school office. Please submit applications with the following:

- Birth Certificate
- Medicare Immunisation History Statement
- Proof of current address
- Proof of Australian Citizenship
- Family Court Orders (if applicable)

Medicare Immunisation History Statements can be obtained using your Medicare online account through myGov or the Express Plus Medicare mobile app. Alternatively, you can call the AIR on 1800 653 809 to request a copy. These must be no older than 2 months.

Pre-primary 2022 (current Kindy)

2022 Pre-primary enrolments are now open.

Students already attending Kindergarten at Camboon Primary School this year <u>are</u> required to apply for Pre-primary 2022. Application forms for these students have now been sent home. Parents can return application forms to the school office or class teacher.

Year 1—6 2022 (current PP to Year 5)

Current students from Pre-primary to Year 5 are automatically enrolled in each subsequent year and therefore it is <u>not</u> necessary to complete another application. If you know any families who want to enrol at Camboon for next year, encourage them to call us now.

All applications for enrolment are due by <u>Friday 23</u> <u>July, 2021</u>

Please note that an *Application for Enrolment* can only be made at one public School.

Applicants will be advised in writing next term of their success in obtaining a place for 2022.

Open Pantry

We are aware that some families are experiencing financial hardship at the moment. To lend a helping hand, we will be joining other schools and churches in the area, to provide a food relief program for our local families. Each Wednesday afternoon from 12 noon to 3pm at the Noranda Uniting Church on Camboon Rd, anyone from our local community can visit, to collect a shopping bag full of groceries.

In addition to this, we are asking for your help with donations. A collection tub will be placed in the school office for non perishable items.



School Photos

School photos will take place in Week 2. Payment envelopes have now been sent home. Photos will be taken on Wednesday 28 July for the entire school except EC1A which will be taken on Thursday 29 July. Prices are as follows:

- A: Value pack \$45
- B: Deluxe individual portrait \$30
- C: Basic colour portrait pack \$20
- D: 8"X10" individual portrait \$20
- E: Traditional class photo \$25
- F: Composite group photo \$25
- G: Sibling portrait pack \$40

Parents must complete one envelope per child and enclose the correct amount of money, as no change will be given. Alternatively you can pay by cheque, payable to Midland Photography or by credit card.

PLEASE NOTE WE ARE UNABLE TO ACCEPT DIRECT DEPOSITS INTO THE CAMBOON PRIMARY SCHOOL ACCOUNT FOR SCHOOL PHOTOS.

Late messages

We understand that sometimes during the school day family circumstances change, affecting the collection of students at the end of the school day. Where possible, we ask that you phone the school office before 2.30pm for any student messages. Any messages after this time cannot be guaranteed. Thank you for your understanding.

P&C News

Tastebuds Canteen

The P&C are very pleased to welcome Lisa Purcell, our new Canteen Manager.

The Canteen will open from today and every week thereafter on Wednesdays, Thursday and Fridays. At this stage there will only be a limited menu with over the counter sales orders only. More information, with a new menu, will be sent out in upcoming weeks.

A volunteer roster will also be posted in the coming days for those able to lend a hand in the canteen.

Uniform Shop

The P&C Uniform shop is scheduled to open next, on Tuesday 27 July from 8.45am to 9.15am and again on Tuesday 17 August and Tuesday 7 September. We do however, encourage orders to be placed either online or dropped in the P&C drop box located in the office.

Volunteers

Volunteers are always needed for the P&C. Please email camboonpspc@gmail.com or phone 0412 530 307 if you are able to help.

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School

Should you require information regarding school holiday

programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.





Signed Date

TENNIS LESSONS PERTH

Phone: 9381 7756 Mobile: 0417 935 659





TENNIS COACHING AT MORLEY/NORANDA

Garson Crt, Noranda (adjacent to Noranda Shopping Centre)

TERM 3 2021

		JUNIC	OR COA	ACHING		
Time:		7 – 9 Years ∫ 10 – 12 Years ∫			STUDENTS ONLY	
 Fee: \$135 for 8 weeks (\$5 discount if fees paid on or before 1st day of term) Students will be picked up from the school undercover area at 3.15pm and walked down to the courts for the lesson at 3.45pm. Parents must collect their children at 4.45pm from the courts. 						
Fax: 9381 Mail: PO E Electronic A/C Name	be paid via CASH, C 8876 Box 7025 SHENTON c Transfer of Fees: :: P.Gerrans BSB: 0' :lude venue & pupil's	N PARK 6008. Chec	3177		errans	
		ENROLMENT FOR	RM	PAID / NOT F	PAID	
STUDENT NAME:			Parent E-	Parent E-mail:		
ADDRESS	3:			SUBURB:	P/CODE	
Parent telephone: HmParent			.Parent telepho	one: Mob		
STUDENT DATE OF BIRTH: AGE			AGE:	SCHOOL:		
PARENT	SIGNATURE:					
My child _ lessons fo	r Term 3, 2021. I un	of Year derstand and agree	Room that:	would like to p	articipate in the after school tenni	
	Lessons will be operated by a private instructor, not associated with the school. This person holds a valid Working with Children card and will collect my child from the school at 3.15pm.					
	The cost of participation is \$135 for 8 weeks, and fees are due prior to the commencement of lessons (payable to Peter Gerrans—NOT the school—see account details above)					
	Children are to be well-behaved and respectful, and if the instructor deems necessary he may exclude a child from the lessons, after notifying the parent.					
	In the event of injury or illness, the instructor may contact me on the emergency phone number below.					
	I need to advise the instructor in writing if my child has any medical conditions.					

I need to advise the instructor in writing if my child has any medical conditions.

Tennis lessons finish promptly at 4.45pm and I must collect my child from the Noranda tennis courts.

Parent/carer name _____

Contact phone number _____